

University Council

March 15, 2019

UNIVERSITY CURRICULUM COMMITTEE – 2018-2019

John Maerz, Chair

Agricultural and Environmental Sciences - Elizabeth Little

Arts and Sciences - Jonathan Evans (Arts)

Trenton Schirmer (Sciences)

Business - Richard Gooner

Ecology – Jasmine Crumsey Forde

Education - Morgan Faison

Engineering – E.W. Tollner

Environment and Design – Brad Davis

Family and Consumer Sciences – Patricia Hunt-Hurst

Forestry and Natural Resources - Joseph Dahlen

Journalism and Mass Communication – James Hamilton

Law – Randy Beck

Pharmacy - Robin Southwood

Public and International Affairs – Jeffrey Berejikian

Public Health - Anne Marie Zimeri

Social Work – Harold Briggs

Veterinary Medicine – Susan Sanchez

Graduate School - Amy E. Medlock

Ex-Officio – Interim Provost Libby V. Morris

Undergraduate Student Representative – Ali Elyaman

Graduate Student Representative – Chasity Tompkins

Dear Colleagues:

The attached proposal from the College of Education for a new prefix, ATTR, Athletic Training, will be an agenda item for the March 22, 2019, Full University Curriculum Committee meeting.

Sincerely,

John Maerz, Chair

University Curriculum Committee

cc: Interim Provost Libby V. Morris

Dr. Rahul Shrivastav

NEW PREFIX REQUEST FORM

Date: February 14, 2019

School/College: College of Education

Department: Kinesiology

New Prefix Requested: ATTR, Athletic Training

Justification: The Kinesiology Department would like to request a new course prefix, ATTR, Athletic Training. The ATTR prefix will be used for courses in the proposed master's degree in Athletic Training, which the department is currently drafting.

A new prefix is requested for several reasons. First, the Commission on Accreditation for Athletic Training Education (CAATE) requires that the master's degree in Athletic Training be a stand-alone program, and a unique prefix specific to this program will emphasize to the accreditors that this is a separate degree. Second, due to the large number of courses under the KINS prefix, many of the course numbers have already been used. While developing the new master's program in Athletic Training, the department would like to ensure that the course sequencing numbers are appropriate. Finally, the standard of practice across the country for professional health care programs is that course prefixes are specific to the degree. Since the master's program in Athletic Training will be a professional health care program, a unique course prefix would make sure departmental practices are in line with national practices.

Approvals on File

Proposal: New Prefix, ATTR, Athletic Training

College: College of Education

Department: Kinesiology

Proposed Effective Term: Fall 2019

School/College:

• Athletic Training Program Director, Ms. Jill Manners, 2/14/2019

• Department of Kinesiology Department Head, Dr. Janet Buckworth, 2/14/2019

• College of Education Associate Dean, Dr. Stacey Neuharth-Pritchett, 2/27/2019